DARSHAM PARISH COUNCIL

A Parish Council Meeting was held on Tuesday 12th November 2013 at 7.30pm.

PRESENT  Cllrs. Leggate (Chairman), Alexander, Butler, Coates-Smith, Hare, Loveridge, Reeve, Reeves,  District Cllr B Slater & County Cllr Michael Gower.  In attendance were 27 members of the public. 
PUBLIC QUESTION TIME. Mr Flude recommended the Village Hall planning application to the council.
11.01
APOLOGIES.  Received from Cllr Smith.
11.02
DECLARATION OF INTEREST. The Chairman had obtained advice from SALC that any councillor owning land that abuts a large development planning application needed to declare a Disclosable Pecuniary Interest. These Cllrs would have to leave the room when the planning application was discussed.  Members of the Village Hall Ctte needed to declare a general interest but could speak and vote. Cllrs Coates-Smith and Reeves declared a DPI. Cllr Alexander a general interest. 
11.03
MINUTES. 

1. All councillors were in possession of a copy of the minutes of the last meeting, the minutes were duly passed with one small amendment and signed.  A copy of the minutes for the public notice boards were also signed.


2. The Clerk report that enquiries had been made with SCC Highways who stated Darsham roads were not suitable for a speed sign. The lay-by in front of Granary Cottage was for general use of any vehicle. Parking restriction of 2 hrs would cost £3000 -£5000 to set up. Cllr Coates-Smith stated it had been too wet to work on the village seats.
11.04
PLANNING


1. Priory Paddocks, Priory Lane – Ext to Dining Room & Folly – Granted. 

2. Restaurant London Rd – Alterations & Cladding – No Objections.


3. Trussons Mere, Westleton Rd – Extension of Cattle Shed – No Objections.


4. Willow Marsh Cottage, Willow Marsh Lane – Extension & Alterations. Cllr Alexander was concerned that the roof level was raised. – No Objections.

5. Hill Farm, Westleton Road, Conversion of Barn & new entrance. – No Objections.

6. Land West of Village Hall, The Street – Erection of 20 Homes & VH. The meeting was adjourned to allow public comments. One person spoke in favour of the application and one person felt that more info was needed on costs, land values etc. The meeting was reopened and Cllrs Coates-Smith & Reeves left the room. A general discussion was held during which all Cllrs present spoke in favour of the application. 4 letters of objection from parishioners were read and summarised. Cllr Reeve was very concerned that on the plan, a gap had been left between two houses giving access to land at the rear. This can only be for access for further development. All Cllrs agreed that this gap should be removed.
A vote was held and Cllrs Leggate, Alexander, Butler, Hare, Loveridge and  Reeve all voted that they had no objections to the application.

Cllrs Coates-Smith and Reeves returned to the meeting.

11.05
FINANCE 

1. Payment of £330 Churchyard Grant was agreed.

2. Payment of £30 Poppy Wreath was agreed.

3. Payment of Rent for Hire of Village Hall. A bill is yet to be received.

4. Payment of £12 Clerks expenses (Printer Ink) was approved.

5. Cllr Loveridge was nominated to check accounts for coming year.


6. The Audit Plan was reviewed and renewed without change.


7. A draft budget was presented to Cllrs.  Some small alterations in expenses estimates were made and a drop in allotment rents was recorded. The precept is to be frozen at £4400.00. A copy of the draft budget can be seen by contacting the Clerk / RFO. All Cllrs approved this draft budget.
11.06
Letters of complaint had been received from Cllr Coates-Smith and Mr & Mrs Bloomfield regarding the wording and distribution of a leaflet prior to the last Parish Council meeting. Cllr Reeves as Village Hall representative stated that there had been no intention to make the leaflet look as if had originated from the Parish Council and it had been signed DVHC at the bottom. Distribution was limited to 100 leaflets so those that were aware of the meeting  such as Cllrs were left out.  He felt that nobody in the parish had the right to dictate to the Village Hall Ctte how they worded their notices. It was generally agreed that the matter should be closed.
11.07
PROGRESS REPORTS. County Cllr Gower and District Cllr Slater both spoke about broadband provision.  Cllr Reeves gave an update on Village Hall stating more info re land value etc needed to be given to the parish. He stated that one member of the Parish Council was able to speak at the SCDC planning meeting on their application. Cllr Leggate agreed to do this. Cllr Coates-Smith gave a report on the Sizewell Forum.  Cllr Loveridge reported that a broken branch overhanging the footpath at  Darsham Cottage, A12 was causing problems. Clerk to write to the owner. Cllr Hare gave an update on the Sizewell PLG.
11.08
CLERKS REPORT. The clerk had nothing further to report.
11.09
ANY OTHER BUSINESS. It was agreed that the Chairman, two parishioners and District Cllr Slater  should have a meeting with the Project Manager of Suffolk Broadband to discuss broadband provision in the village as it had been left out of the current fibre optic update. This was needed as soon as possible.
11.10
DATE OF NEXT MEETING. Tuesday 14th  January 2014 at 7.30pm. 
The meeting ended at 9.00pm.
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